
From: AMOD  

Sent: Thursday, 8 September 2016 1:55 PM 
To: Chris Klepper (Business SA) (chrisk@business-sa.com); Stephen Crawford; Sarah McKinnon 

(SMcKinnon@nff.org.au); Julian Arndt; SCAA Secretary 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J 

Subject: AM2015/23 - Pastoral Award 2010 - substantive matter 

 
Dear Parties, 
 
I refer to the above matter and note that the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) received two 
submissions, on 2 September 2016, in relation to the learner shearer draft variation determination 
and in response to the Statement and Directions [2016] FWC 6060 issued on 26 August 2016: 

(i) National Farmers’ Federation (NFF); and 
(ii) The Australian Workers’ Union (AWU). 

 
The NFF and the AWU both submit that the term in the draft variation determination set out in 
Attachment 2 to the Full Bench decision [2016] FWCFB 4393 should be the term incorporated into 
the Pastoral Award 2010.  
 
Business SA are to advise the Commission by 4.00 pm on Thursday 15 September 2016 as to 
whether it wishes to pursue its submission of 23 August 2016. 
 
All material is to be sent to amod@fwc.gov.au. 
 
Regards, 
 
MIRIAM HENRY 
Member Support Research Team 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4731 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
amod@fwc.gov.au  

 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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